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REPORT RECOMMENDATIONS 

That Planning Committee recommend Council approve: 

1. that City staff be directed to bring forward an amendment to the 

Development Charge Background Study at the earliest possible date to 

include a traffic signal for the intersection of Terry Fox Drive at Huntsville; 

and 

2. that the report address the necessary steps to approve a Front Ending 

Agreement as soon as possible so the signals can be installed this year 

before school starts in September. 

Councillor Marianne Wilkinson provided a PowerPoint presentation, a copy of which is 

held on file. 

The following staff responded to questions from Committee: Colin Simpson, Program 

Manager, Transportation Engineering Services, Transportation Services department; 

Gary Baker, Program Coordinator, Development Charges, Planning, Infrastructure and 

Economic Development department. 

The committee heard three delegations on this matter.  The following two delegations 

spoke in support of the report recommendations, commenting on their own experiences 

with having witnessed the problems and safety concerns associated with the intersection 

in question. 

 Farrokh Fazileh  

 Jenna Sudds 
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The following three gentlemen, representing the Richardson Ridge Inc., also spoke in 

support of the report indications, explaining the circumstances that lead to this situation 

and indicating their willingness to proceed with the front ending agreement and traffic 

signal installation. 

 Stephen Cunliffe, Demetrius Yannoulopoulos, David Hook 

The committee received the following correspondence between 3 April 2018 (the date 

the report was published to the City’s website) and the time the report was considered by 

Planning Committee on 10 April 2018, a copy of which is held on file: 

 Email dated April 4 from Yong Sun 

 Email dated April 4 from Wei (surname not identified) 

 Email dated April 4 from Jun Yang 

 Email dated April 5 from Yong Chang Liu 

 Email dated April 5 from Isabel Yang 

 Email dated April 5 from Shannon (surname not identified) 

 Email dated April 5 from Liqing Wu 

 Email dated April 5 from Letian Yang 

 Email dated April 6 from Robert Liao 

 Email dated April 6 from Ray Duan 

 Email dated April 7 from Frances L. 

 Email dated April 7 from Feng 

 Email dated April 7 from Alan Doak 

 Email dated April 9 from Omneya Issa 

 Email dated April 9 from Jason Kellar 

Planning Committee considered the report recommendation, as follows: 

That Planning Committee recommend Council approve: 
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1. that City staff be directed to bring forward an amendment to the 

Development Charge Background Study at the earliest possible date to 

include a traffic signal for the intersection of Terry Fox Drive at Huntsville; 

and 

2. that the report address the necessary steps to approve a Front Ending 

Agreement as soon as possible so the signals can be installed this year 

before school starts in September. 

CARRIED, on a division of 10 yeas and 0 nays, as follows: 

YEAS (10): Councillors S. Blais, R. Brockington, R. Chiarelli, J. Cloutier, 

A. Hubley, J. Leiper, T. Nussbaum, S. Qadri, Vice-chair 

T. Tierney, Chair J. Harder 

NAYS (0): Councillors (None) 

 


